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FREMONT NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL MEETING


January 28, 2008
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Vafa Ghazi, Toby Thaler, Erik Pihl, Shawn Mulanix, Sheridan Hammond, Alan Younker, Bill Uznay, April Thanos, Norma Jones, and Kathleen Crosser.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  As of January  28, 2008:

CD at Northstar Bank

$32, 415.21



MM at Northstar Bank
$40,439.10


Checking at BoA

$ 02,998.38





Savings at BoA

$      238.90

TOTAL


$76,091.59




Committed (CHHIP):

$10,000.00


                    (PIP):

$   1,704.29



Available:


$64,387.30
MINUTES: The minutes of the November 26, 2007 meeting were approved as amended.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Affordable Housing:  The CHHIP housing project on Albion Place North is holding a “Laying the Foundation” ceremony on Thursday, January 31, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.  There will be a grand opening when the building is completed.  The projected completion date is July 2008.

Land Use: The committee requested action/help with these items:

$ 
Attendance at the early design guidance public meeting for the site at Stone Way and North 40th Street on Monday, February 4, 2008 at 8:00 p.m. at the University Heights Center in room 209.  Prescott Homes purchased the former QFC site and is pursuing plans to develop it.  Erik and Shawn will attend the meeting.

$ 
Attendance at the February 5, 2008 meeting with new City Council Land Use Chair, Sally Clark.  The agenda is expected to include the North Transfer Station and zoning issues in general.  Vafa and Erik will attend with Toby.

$ 
Letter on possible zoning changes.  Shawn will confirm the details that are circulating in an e-mail alert.  If the points are accurate, FNC will prepare a letter if appropriate.  Toby distributed a handout with points to include in the letter should FNC decide to send one.  This item will be carried to the next meeting.

Communications: The newsletter will be mailed on Tuesday, January 29, 2008.   Membership reminders/renewal notices will be sent the end of February 2008.


Public Safety: The Aurora bridge suicide prevention barrier project was discussed.  WSDOT has not explored all options, while SDOT has not studied pedestrian and bike traffic on the bridge and has no related statistics.  All safety issues on the bridge should be considered, including those concerning pedestrians and bicyclists.  A public workshop on design concepts for a new barrier will be held on January 30, 2008.  A follow-up open house incorporating local input into potential barrier design concepts will be held on February 13, 2008.   Both events will be held at B.F. Day Elementary School.  Erik will help draft a letter stating FNC’s position to Governor Gregoire, Speaker of the House, Frank Chopp and the Legislative Transportation Committee Chair.   FNC may ask the Queen Anne Community Council, the Phinney Ridge Community Council and the Wallingford Community Council to co-sign the letter.  Sheridan presented recent residential burglary and crime statistics.  In the future, she will circulate them by e-mail.  


Membership: Board members are encouraged to pay their membership dues.

Liquor Issues:  The City Council is forming a nightlife advisory board.  Vafa is considering whether or not to accept an invitation to join the board.


Website:  The committee is working on a new template for the FNC website.

OLD BUSINESS:





FNC Adopt a Street Clean-Up - The next clean-up will be held on Saturday, March 22, 2008 from 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.  March 29, 2008 will be a back-up date if there is inclement weather on March 22.  FNC is responsible for the area on Fremont Avenue from North 50th Street to the Ship Canal.  Information will be sent to the FNC membership.

Voting by E-mail - Voting by e-mail is for urgent items only and issues that arise requiring decisions between meetings.   A quorum does not apply to voting by e-mail.  A majority applies instead.  A matter is defined as urgent when failing to act before the next regularly scheduled meeting will result in FNC missing a critical date.  An amendment to the FNC bylaws is required at the annual general membership meeting in order to adopt the  voting by e-mail proposal.  Erik will revise the language in the draft proposal that was presented at the November 2007 meeting.

Fremont Fire Circle - Erik and Shawn attended a meeting in early November 2007 facilitated by the Parks Department to discuss the destruction of the Fire Circle and its possible replacement.  The meeting verified that the Parks Department destroyed a public artwork without following due process and without engaging the community in solving the problem of large bonfires using inappropriate materials such as large pallets.  In discussing the problem, it was identified that transients were responsible for these inappropriate fires and not the residents of Fremont or members of the Fremont Arts Council (FAC).  A motion was approved to write a letter to the Parks Department indicating the FNC’s concern over the inappropriate way the Fire Circle issue has been handled and asking them to work with FNC, FAC and the neighborhood in identifying  appropriate solutions to resolve the issue.  

NEW BUSINESS:

Confirmation of Stephanie Pure as an FNC Board Member - A motion was approved to have Stephanie Pure fill an FNC board vacancy until the next annual meeting.

Manning’s/Denny’s Building - The Manning’s/Denny’s building in Ballard has successfully been nominated for landmark status.  The building is an example of the Googie architecture style.  Erik suggested that the FNC send a letter to the Seattle Landmark Preservation Board in support of the building’s landmark status.  There was discussion about whether or not the FNC should support things that are not in our neighborhood.  The Landmark Board hearing is scheduled for February 20, 2008.  Erik will forward information so people can express support individually to the Landmark Board.
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